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May 26, 2009

VIA E-MAIL Cyhoffmann~hphciaw.com
AND U.S. MAIL

Corey Hoffmann, Esq.
Hayes Philips Hoffmann & Carberr, P.C.
1350 17th Street, Suite 450
Denver, CO 80202

Re: RFQ 2009-10 Water Treatment Plant Clearwell Addition
Our File No. 979047-1305

Dear Mr. Hoffman:

This letter is to follow up our telephone conversation on Friday, May 23,2009, regarding our client,
Glacier Construction, Inc. and the current bids pending on the above-referenced RFQ 2009-1 0 Water
Treatment Plant Clearwell Addition. I am writing to you because of the high level of concern
Glacier Construction has expressed to me regarding its involvement as the low bidder for the project
and issues that have apparently arisen resulting from recent comments concerning the bid. Those
concerns have been expressed by a representative of Northglenn directly to Glacier and by you in our
telephone conversation as issues arising out of problems that were discovered in 2008 at the Bull
Reservoir.

I must first of all mention that the information we have shows that the problePls that have been
identified at the Bull Reservoir were known to Northglenn in the summer of, 2008. These problems,
which are apparently primarily design issues, do involve some aspect of Glacier Construction's
work. However, for reasons completely unown to Glacier, Glacier was never informed of the
problems, nor was it asked to be involved in investigation of any issues related to its work until
receiving the notice of claim from Benjamin Tracy, Northglenn's lawyer, on or about March 18,
2009. Glacier is a company that makes it a practice to promptly address issues that arise on any of
its projects. It is a serious concern to Glacier that it was not notified until this spring of this issue,
and then only in the context of a formal construction defect notice. Nevertheless, after receiving the
notice, Glacier has taken aggressive steps to address the issues that have been raised within the
context of the delayed notice and the current status of the project. Glacier representatives have

attended site meeting and have been involved in analysis of the identified project issues. In addition,



Glacier promptly notified its insurance company and has been working with insurance
representatives and experts to analyze the problem and determine the extent of Glacier's
responsibility, if any, on the Bull Reservoir project. All of this represents both the professionalism
and good faith of Glacier Construction and its desire to competently, responsibly and professionally
address issues related to any of its projects.

Now, in regard to the Clearwell Project, recent events are even more disturbing. Glacier was
prequalified as a bidder for the 2009 Water Treatment Plant Clearwell Addition Project in an e-mail
dated April 13, 2009. In that e-mail, Mark Hofmeister, project engineer, notified Glacier that "your
firm meets all the qualifications to bid on the 2009 Water Treatment Plant Clearwell Addition
Project." No mention was made of any concerns or issues related to the Bull Reservoir Project. As
a result, Glacier proceeded with its efforts to compile and submit a bid. As I am sure you and other
representatives of Northglenn know, the bidding process requires time, effort and expense by any
qualified bidder. In the process of bidding the Clearwell Addition Project, Glacier incurred over
$17,500 in costs. This amount does not include the costs incurred by its subcontractors, who also
bid the project, only to Glacier. Glacier undertook this process and incurred these costs in reliance
upon Northglenn's confirmation of Glacier as a qualified bidder.

Prequalification approval was received by Glacier on April 13, 2009. On May 12,2009, it submitted
its bid to Northglenn. When the bids were opened Glacier was identified as the low bidder for the
project. Although Northglenn has been aware of the Bull Reservoir problem since the summer of
2008, it did not, at any time, make any statements to Glacier to the effect that the Bull Reservoir
problem would impact Glacier's ability and right as the low responsible bidder to be awarded the
contract for the Water Treatment Plant Clearell Addition Project. Although in our telephone
conversation on Friday you conveyed information concerning a conversation between Mark
Hofmeister and Justin Whittaker concerning the "claim," the actual conversation did not occur in
the manner you describe. Your description of that conversation was that Mark Hofmeister called
Justin Whittaker to alert him to the fact that there was a claim and to let Justin know that he needed
to be aware of the claim. While this comment in itself is vague and certainly does not convey any
direct caution concerning the bid or the contract process for the Clearwell project, it also does not
convey the entire context and substance of that conversation.

After our telephone conversation on Friday, I spoke with Justin Whittaker. Mr. Whittaker informed
me that there was, in fact, a telephone conversation between Mark Hofmeister and himself wherein
the claim was mentioned. However, that telephone conversation occurred in response to e-mails and
telephone messages that Justin Whittaker sent to Mark wherein Justin raised various questions for
Mark about the project. When Mark returned the call and did speak with Justin, there was ongoing
conversation about the questions Justin had raised. In the midst of the conversation, Mark did make
a comment that he wanted to give Justin a heads-up that he had heard there was an issue or claim.
He then told Justin that he did not know any of the details of the claim because he is on the water
side and not on the wastewater side. Justin responded by telling Mark that he had heard something
about the issue but did not know any of the details, other than that the project was on Randy
Wambsganss' desk and that Randy was working on it. In the conversation, nothing was said about
whether it would be an issue for Glacier to bid or receive an award of the contract if Glacier were
the successful low bidder. Having not received any specific warnings or other cautions, Glacier
proceeded forward with the bid process and is now the low bidder on this project.



The above facts are presented to you for your consideration and that by the staff and city council as
it reviews this matter. I have taken the time to provide you with this information because of the
importance of this matter to Glacier Construction. In Glacier's view, it has met all of the
qualifications to bid on this project and is the low responsible bidder for the project. It should be
awarded the contract. Any other outcome wil result in careful scrutiny by Glacier and the likelihood
of a bid protest, followed by administrative and other legal action, as any other outcome would be
unjust and improper.

If you wish to discuss this matter further, please let me know.

Very truly yours,

AN GREEN & EGLE, P.e.



SPONSORED BY: MAYOR NOVAK 
 
COUNCILMAN'S RESOLUTION     RESOLUTION NO. 
 
 
No.            CR-66            

Series of 2009      Series of 2009 
 
 
A RESOLUTION APPROVING THE CONSTRUCTION OF THE 2009 WATER 
TREATMENT PLANT CLEARWELL ADDITION, AND AUTHORIZING THE 
NECESSARY CONTRACTS TO ACCOMPLISH THE PROJECT 
 

BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NORTHGLENN, 
COLORADO, THAT: 
 

Section 1.  The City Council hereby approves the construction of the 2009 Water 
Treatment Plant Clearwell Addition (the “Project”), in an amount not to exceed $1,802,161.00, 
and authorizes the following expenditures to accomplish the Project: 

 
 (a) The execution of an agreement between the City of Northglenn and Jennison 
Construction Company, Inc., attached hereto, for the construction of the Project in the amount of 
$1,583,783.00 with a ten percent (10%) contingency of $158,378.00 for a total contract amount 
not to exceed $1,742,161.00; and 
 

(b) Expenditures by the City Manager in the amount of $15,000.00 to provide field 
quality control testing during construction; and 
 
 (c) Expenditures by the City Manager in the amount of $20,000.00 to design and 
install a new stand alone 800 amp breaker to operate the new clearwell pumps independent of the 
existing plant; and 
 
 (d) Expenditures by the City Manager in the amount of $25,000.00 to provide 
software programming between the existing Supervisory Control Data Acquisition Control 
System (SCADA) iFix system and the new Water Treatment Plant controls and communication 
system. 
 

DATED at Northglenn, Colorado, this ____ day of _______________________, 2009. 
 
 
 

      
KATHLEEN M. NOVAK 
Mayor 

 
 
 
 
 



ATTEST: 
 
 
      
JOHANNA SMALL, CMC 
City Clerk 
 
 
APPROVED AS TO FORM: 
 
 
      
COREY Y. HOFFMANN 
City Attorney 
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